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MPC Review: South Africa leaves its repo rate unchanged at the July MPC meeting, 
indicating a likely hike in Q4.21, although we currently don’t think this will transpire, 
with inflation forecast for 2022 revised lower 

  
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

   

    

•   The Monetary Policy Committee’s (MPC) unchanged stance on interest rates saw the rand 
weaken, to R14.66/USD, with many EM Central Banks having hiked rates. However, there 
was pressure coming though from the MPC for longer-term normalisation of monetary 
policy. 

•   The SARB highlighted that financial market and economic conditions are expected to 
remain volatile for South Africa in the foreseeable future. Global growth is a concern on 
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the spread of the delta variant, while recent unrest in the country has clouded the economic 
outlook. 

•   Worries over tighter lockdown restrictions, and the negative impact on global growth in key 
economies is a particular concern, with commodity prices having weakened, particularly 
metal prices, which has negatively affected the rand this week. 

•   The SARB lifted its inflation forecast for this year somewhat, to 4.3% y/y from 4.2% y/y, 
but it is the expected inflation outcome six to twenty-four months out, and particularly 
twelve to eighteen months out, which influences the SARB repo rate decisions. 

•   While the SARB lowered its 2022 inflation outlook to 4.2% y/y from 4.4% y/y, and left its 
2023 inflation outlook unchanged at 4.5% y/y, the midpoint of the inflation target range, it 
projects hikes in the repo rate this year and next (25bp in Q4.21 and over 100bp in 2022).  

•   It forecasts yet further interest rate hikes over 2023, totalling around 100bp, but adds this 
is still highly accommodative monetary policy as the differential between inflation and the 
repo rate only rises to 0.5% by the end of 2023, with a neutral level instead seen at 2.0%. 

•  The economy is unlikely to be particularly robust over 2022 or 2023, and such a 2.25% 
hike in the repo rate is currently unlikely. The SARB forecasts weak economic growth of 
2.3% y/y in 2022 and 2.4% y/y in 2023. For 2021 it forecasts 4.2% y/y, although this is at 
risk. 

•   The SARB’s interest rate forecasts from its quarterly projection model change frequently, 
and the SARB also ignores the projections depending on the conditions in the economy. 
However, faster economic growth will not be achieved by lower interest rates but by 
structural reform.  

•   Impasses in policy proposals need to be overcome so that economic growth enhancing 
reforms are promoted, and SA urgently needs to sees efforts to boost business confidence 
through cutting red tape and the regulatory burden, and adopting free market policies. 
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